
 

 

 

 
SAN JOSE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

TRAINING BULLETIN 

    

TO: ALL DEPARTMENT PERSONNEL FROM: Anthony Mata  

Chief of Police 

    

SUBJECT: REVISED GUN VIOLENCE 

EMERGENCY PROTECTIVE 

ORDER (GVRO) FORM EPO-002 

DATE: January 20, 2023 

    

   
Bulletin# 2023-003 

    

On January 1, 2023, the Judicial Council of California adopted a revised version of the Gun Violence 

Emergency Protective Order (GVRO Form EPO-002).  The language of the form has been updated to 

provide clear instructions on prohibited possession of firearms and parts of firearms by the restrained 

party.   

 

The following changes were made to the revised form: 

 

• The gender classification of “Nonbinary” was added to section 1. 

• The language in section 2 was changed to include the prohibited possession of firearm 

parts: “If you have any firearms (guns), firearm parts (any receiver, frame, or unfinished 

receiver or frame as defined in Penal Code section 16531), ammunition, or magazines 

you MUST IMMEDIATELY SURRENDER (GIVE) THEM if asked by a police officer.” 

• The following language was added to section 4, advising restrained parties that they can 

attend the court hearing remotely: “You may attend the hearing remotely (check your 

court’s website for instructions). 

• The following language was added to section 8: “Firearms (including parts).” 

 

All Department members should discard any previous versions of the GVRO Form EPO-002 and 

replace them with the new version of GVRO Form EPO-002 (Rev. January 1, 2023). The revised 

GVRO Form EPO-002 is available at Central Supply. 

 

 

                  
        Anthony Mata 

        Chief of Police 
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